BROWN HILL PROGRESS ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING
                        Minutes Tuesday June 2nd 2020
Meeting opening:  at 7pm in the newly refurbished hall
Chairperson:  Jason 
 In Attendance; Jason T. Brendan S, Ron D, Hazen C, Brian G, John O’B, Liz M, Peter F, Phil K, Bernie B, Sarah G by phone link
Apologies: Rachel Z , Rhonda , Megan H,  Ron H, Andrew Johnson(new) ,  Andrea P.
Previous Minutes:  Read and acceptance moved John O’B second Jason T All in favour
Business arising from previous minutes: 
  Please note our previous meeting was pre Covid 19 so some of the actions envisaged in the March meeting have not happened due to the changing circumstances

  Brendan to email John Dyke and Lisa Kendall again re LAP progress
Correspondence In:            Approx 40 emails (greatly reduced since Covid)
Invoices    CHW, Telstra and Origin   
Covid advice by 10

Insurance renewal

Andrew Johnson new member and offer of assistance

Correspondence out 
End of season report

Minutes from March
Letter to Council re handback plus several responses to questions from Michael and Allan
Working bee notifications.

Acceptance moved    Brian G      second   Liz M   All in favour
Treasurer’s Report: Ron
Approx.$21,000 in our working account

Investment Account still in place

Newsletter $2400 with approx. $1500 to come in from invoices for advertising in newsletter

Outgoings—Finalized our Origin account 

                     Telstra is in the process of transfer of account to BCC

                     CHW final payment made

                     Last of Lifeguard super payments have gone thru.

The insurance cover BHPA for Public Liability is under review and will be repriced appropriately with pool and employer cover removed.

Ron reminded all, our income now relies on donation, newsletter revenue and fundraising events not that the pool actually provided much income in the last couple of seasons with ever increasing Insurance, Services and Labour costs.

Moved    Ron D     second    Peter F All in favour
Business arising from Correspondence and Treasurers Report: None
. Other Business:
Brendan – Re Where we are at re handover to council
  Following initial letter to council we have had a meeting at the pool with Neville Ivey, Michael Riseley and Allan GlenWright. This meeting was summarised in an email sent to committee in late April Several emails and meetings have followed.

   Michael Riseley –Who is charge of Ballarat water facilities advised that council has a lot to work thru with pools this summer and would prefer to announce the handing back of management to council be released later in the Spring. This allows them to have their pricing, hours of operation and Covid guidelines to all be in place hopefully

There will be further meetings with Council later in the year to work thru our Role and Responsibilities with events and itemization of assets that BHPA has purchased and added to the pool facility and how they are managed by council. No set dates are in place and we have no official written response from council as yet

   Preservation and? improvement of pool events

All our current events we run at the pool will still be in place except Learn to Swim will be back under the umbrella of Vic Swim. We can support kids with a warm Milo.

We will be working with Allan Glenwright who will run the pool along with the other outdoor pools and the Aquatic Centre. Allan will begin clean-up of scrap metal and old items and rubbish in the next month or so with a large skip bin and labor from his current unused staff from the Aquatic Centre. 

We have cleaned out sheds, kiosk and First Aid room at the working bee 2 Saturdays ago. Thanks to all that assisted on the day 
All our events must be calendared and given the tick by council prior to season starting

Other events may be added if ideas and plans come up from committee before December.

The lifeguards from last season have been informed of changes.
 Online pool payment is being developed by BCC at the moment and will be incorporated into our Hub /Pool link when up and running 

      Hall and storage areas.

We have stored items from first aid room and kiosk under the stage in the hall

Ron is storing the PA system in his shed

John is storing the BBQ box at his home

Brendan has several electrical items from kiosk 
Brendan moved that John O’B take the Microwave to replace his degenerating unit at home 

Second Hazen   All in favour. John thanked all present

Sarah- Newsletter and School update

Newsletter articles in by this Friday, sent to printer on Monday, printed on Wednesday.

Our new member Andrew has been a great help with ringing local businesses to finalise the Business Directory.  Andrea is taking on the Financial role with advertiser invoicing etc.

School—just gone back this week under Covid guidance. Ben Moodey has consolidated his role as Principal very well during this extraordinary period.

Kinder – New Education Leader Renae has been appointed. Full update in the Newsletter.

Hazen—Fire Awareness update

Bendigo Bank will again accept an application for sticker funding
CHW will again accept an application to assist with photocopying cluster flyers
Festival update—will be visited later in the year but seems highly unlikely to happen
Round the table.
 Phil K—Auskick not started and will be reviewed in July. Goldfields are working to manage around Covid restrictions 
Sarah—Steve is working hard with BCC to hopefully get the local market back up under Covid restrictions.
Bernie --? What does BHPA do now we don’t have the pool as a primary focus

Good question.

 Future projects and use of funds in the community

Brendan –we still have a reasonably busy summer with pool events and more may come along involving the pool.

? we increase our assistance to the Hall Committee with manpower especially.

? assistance to Rhonda and her planned morning tea/ open chat at the hall in the New year

John—increase our role of assistance with the Caladonian School with both volunteer hours and financially with 

   --Breakfasts and Soup days

  --? an assistance fund for needy families? a principal’s fund to be administered by Ben Moodey and School Board. 
 -- ? BHPA fund or assist with Pool Slide update for safety compliance

Brian --? set up a Brown Hill Book Exchange? work with hall or local business as a site to base a lockable, storable housing for the books. Brian will investigate permission for such a thing. Jason will ask new café business owners in Water Street if they may be interested in being involved.

Sarah-- has asked Des Rix to supply update on the new Daycare and the large development opposite Russel Square

Liz—Postponement of April Church Fair and Carboot sale.

Brendan/Brian --? Would church be interested in being involved in a mapped out whole of Brown Hill garage sale on this day as well. We will look at early next year.

Meeting closed 9:10pm.           Tea and Coffee followed 
Next meeting:    Tuesday July7th —7pm
                          At the Brown Hill Hall.
